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This year�¶s Spring Grape IPM meeting will be on Tuesday, May 15 beginning at 4:30 
PM at Wagner Vineyards. We have received approval for 1.5 recertification credits 
from DEC for this year�¶s meeting. Speakers this year include Greg Loeb (Dept. of 
Entomology, Cornell Agritech), Tim Weigle (Grape IPM Specialist, LERGP), Chris 
Wainwright (NYS Dept. of Environmental Conservation), Dan Olmstead (NEWA net-
work coordinator) and John Wallace, new weed scientist at Cornell Agritech in Ge-
neva.  

There is no cost for those enrolled in the FLGP for 2018, and a $15 cost for those 
not enrolled. �&�R�V�W���R�Q���W�K�H���G�D�\���R�I���W�K�H���P�H�H�W�L�Q�J���Z�L�O�O���E�H�����������S�H�U�V�R�Q�����U�H�J�D�U�G�O�H�V�V���R�I���H�Q�U�R�O�O��
�P�H�Q�W���V�W�D�W�X�V�����D�Q�G���Z�L�O�O���E�H���O�L�P�L�W�H�G���E�D�V�H�G���R�Q���W�K�H���D�Y�D�L�O�D�E�L�O�L�W�\���R�I���I�R�R�G. Because of some 
technical issues, there are two different registration links: 

For those enrolled in the FLGP:  https://reg.cce.cornell.edu/springipm_257 

For those not enrolled in the FLGP:  https://flgp.cce.cornell.edu/
event_preregistration.php?event=361 (choose the non-enrollee option on 
the form) 

You can also register by calling our office at 315-536-5134. 

In the immortal words spoken at the beginning of the Kentucky Derby race this past weekend, 

�³And they�¶re off!�´��Budbreak arrived for a lot of varieties in the Finger Lakes this past weekend 
and early this week. The list of varieties at the Teaching Vineyard that haven�¶t hit budbreak 
yet is fairly small, including Riesling, Cabernet Franc (which might make it there today), and 

Vidal. Concord along Keuka Lake (photo) hit budbreak in the last day or two, which is about 2 

weeks later than last year. The average date of Concord budbreak at Fredonia from 1979-

2006 was May 4, so even if we�¶re normally a couple of days earlier here (which has been my 
experience), we might be only 4 or 5 days later than normal. 

After an unusually cold April (9 GDDs all month), the warm temperatures in early May have caught us up with average 
heat accumulation by this point in the year. The amount of heat that we get between budbreak and bloom doesn�¶t seem 
to have much to do with how many days we�¶ll have between the two stages based on data collected out in the Lake Erie 
region, so at this point there�¶s no way to know if bloom will also be a bit late or not. 
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